
I am in opposition of SB2360 for the following reasons: 

- The responsibility of monitoring/censoring what a child/person in consuming should fall 
squarely and solely on the parents or individual, not the publicly funded institution or 
government. To have criminal action taken against an employee of the publicly funded 
institution for possession of  certain materials is absolutely insane 

- What one “reasonable” adult may find obscene may be completely different from the next 
“reasonable” adult 

- I do not think that removing the materials from the library is going to stop children from finding 
out this information as most have access to the internet and TV where a lot more “obscene 
material” can be readily found 

- What materials I am able to consume from the public library as an adult should not be dictated 
by what another may find obscene, as not every one will ever have the same opinion on lot of 
different issues. It should also not be dictated by what is considered ok for a child, as there is a 
clear separation of material for meant for children or adults already 

I believe this bill would be a detriment to the public libraries around the State and would only harm 
the greater populations access to free information. 


